



Angle Community Council Minutes

7th March 2018

Meeting opened at 18.30

Presentation by Mr James, Japanese War Graves

Present: Cllr Andy Hill (Chair); Cllr B Brown (Vice Chair); Cllr D Richards; Cllr E Parker Cllr K Bradney; Cllr S Williams (arrived after presentation); Cllr Margot Bateman (County Councillor); Mrs P Harris (Clerk)

Apologies: .

Declaration of interest: reminder to councillors concerning any matters of interest that may arise during the meeting. - None

Minutes of last meeting:

Accepted by and signed by Chair.

1. Matters arising:

1. Clerk Vacancy

Mrs P Harris has confirmed acceptance of role. Contract to be clarified.

2. Independent Remuneration Report/ Expenses

Formal feedback to consultation from IRP now received. ACC unanimously declined payment of £150.00 per councillor for any expenses.

Agreement that any expenses should be submitted within 2 months of expenditure.

3. Register of Interest.

Draft template to be circulated by clerk. Review at next meeting

4. Delectation of interests.

Draft template to be circulated by clerk. Review at next meeting.

5. Documentation and records requirements

ACC to review archives and destroy / Archive appropriate paperwork.

6. Data protection Toolkit.

Ongoing.. some information available but not conclusive yet.

2. Treasurers report:

1. Bank Balance and transactions.

- No changes other than £130.00 transfer from ACC account to Sun Edison fund,

2. Cheques for signing:

Payment agreed for Stationary to acting clerk.

3.Sun Edison Community fund

1. No change - Use of funds discussed for notice board. Application will need to be submitted with background information, and costs

4. Planning issues.

Nil

5. Highway Matters.

1. Resurfacing of West End of main road Completed. Confirmation received that Shirburn Close will be included in 2nd phase of work in the next financial year.

Action:

6. Enterprise Zone. -Nil

7. Training. -

Agreement for basic training and purchase of book for Clerk.

8. Meetings attended by Councillors / Forthcoming meetings.

1. **Power Station**- Cllr Brown nothing specific to report. E and Hard copies of info available of previous meetings
2. **SLCC Meeting** – Issues of Risk assessment highlighted. ? **Hard E copies available???**
3. **Town and Community planning meeting** – Mrs Harris to attend 13th March
4. **AVH** Copies of minutes received from Cllr Hill.

Correspondence/ Communication received.

1. PCC Car parking Increases

Confirmation of increases.

2. Dog Control

Confirmation of PCC stance- i.e. minimal due to lack of staff /funding to patrol other than significant issues.

3. Donation requests.

As previously, due to minimal precept, all requests for donations will be declined.

4. Circulars

1. Autism bill ,
2. Guidance for principal councils re community review,
3. CHC Non emergency patient transport services in Wales.

Action: Copy available via clerk.

10. Additional issues / updates.

1. Rent-a-Tent

Karen from the Old Point House has kindly agreed to store the marquee. Issues re training, and help to erect / dismantle tent and insurance issues to be resolved. -

Action: Ongoing Cllr Williams to liaise with Rent-a- tent committee, check Insurance issues, and involve community through news letter.

2. Repair of slip way wall / Sea Wall between Ridge and the Point House

Ongoing estate works fed back from Estate managers. PCNPA to be informed re Gabions

Action: Clerk to liaise.

3. Vodafone Reception / Transmission

No reception locally. Discussion about other options inc contacting church re options for income generation for instillation in the Tower. MP Simon Hart has an interest in these issues. Cllrs suggest that he is contacted for help/ advice and support to enhance mobile reception in the area.

Action: Cllr Williams to discuss with Church secretary.

4. Footpath hedge

Cutting of hedge declined by Angle estate managers , based on feedback from PCNPA.

5. Amphibious Boat complaints re Beach Landing.

Boats must not anchor below Mean high water. Any landing above mean high water should be with consent of the landowner. Councillors remain concerned about safety issues and the concern re potential accident and will arrange discussion with owner of Thorn Island.

Action: Cllr Hill

6. Street Lighting

Cllr Richards will survey affected lighting and inform clerk for feedback to Highways dept.

Action: Clerk to liaise with appropriate department.

7. Notice Board.

Feedback from PCNPA- we have to arrange an appt to discuss. However no feedback from PCC as yet. To enable everyone to see and read, Cllrs agreed preferred option for position i.e pavement next to postbox at playground; subject to agreement by PCC and PCNPA.

Action: Cllr Williams

8. Newsletter

Clls agreed content of newsletter and happy to distribute throughout village.

Meeting closed at 20.40

Date and time of next meeting: 4th April 2018 at 18.30.

Signed:

Date: